CLIFTON HOUSE MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Minutes of the Meeting held on
29th April 2016 at 10.15 – 11.45 hours

Present:  Donna Shepherd, Practice Manager; EC, VD, KJ, HB, Kate Taylor Prescription team member CHMC.(part) Kevin Delaney - Healthwatch (Part).
1.
Apologies


Dr C Lewis, JE.
2.
Welcome and Introduction:  The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Kate Taylor, Prescription Team Member of the Practice and Kevin Delaney from Healthwatch.

3.
Minutes of the last Meeting


The Minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
4.
Healthwatch

Kevin thanked the PPG for the invite to attend the meeting and explained that Healthwatch is an independent body which gives people a stronger voice to influence and challenge how health and social care services are provided locally.  They can listen to a patient’s issues, work with care homes and social centres, try to encourage good practice and follow up any queries from the public.  
Healthwatch can help patients get the best out of health and care services by providing information to make sure they know how to access the help needed.  They can help you have your voice heard if you need to make a complaint and listen to views to hear what is working well and what isn’t.  They work with people who commission and provide local services to ensure issues raised are responded to.  Healthwatch have the power to enter and view health and social care services, request information about services and can make reports and recommendations on how things could be run better.  They are funded annually and have tendered for funds for the upcoming year.
Healthwatch can be contacted at the Wilson Centre, AGE UK, the Freedom Centre, Hull Royal Infirmary and Bransholme Health Centre.
5.
Update from the PPG Meeting held on 15.01.16.
Prescriptions
Communications between GPs and Pharmacies.
Donna invited Kate to join the meeting to explain the work involved in the Prescription Team..  Kate explained there is a dedicated team with 3 members of staff.  Both the practice and pharmacies are working together to improve communications in order to provide a seamless service for patients.  Electronic Prescribing (the service which sends repeat medication electronically to chosen chemists) is an improved service but has not been without issues.  Controlled drugs, and certain medications cannot be sent electronically causing confusion.  Prescription can be delayed as sometimes there is an interval between the surgery sending and the chemist receiving the request.
The practice informed the group the importance of medication reviews ensuring the patients are taking the correct medication and not reordering medication they no longer use.  Patients need to be aware to only request medicines they need and to inform the pharmacy if they automatically order for the patients.  The practice is in the process of synchronising prescriptions aiming to simplify re-ordering and avoiding wastage as medication cannot be reused once dispensed.
A Prescription notice board display explaining how to order repeat prescription has been placed in the waiting room.  The practice is also updating the website regarding repeat prescriptions.
Building Maintenance  

The practice is pleased to report Reception, staircase and both waiting rooms have been redecorated and the flooring replaced – photos have been put on Facebook.

The notice boards have been ‘colour-coordinated’ and are kept updated.  The Health Promotion Board has just been changed to give information on vulnerable and adult children.

Donna is trying to purchase an activity table for the 4-7 year old age group but has not yet found one suitable.  Elaine offered to investigate where one could be purchased.
It was agreed that hooks would be placed on the back of the toilet doors as there is nowhere to put bags.

The practice continues to use Facebook and Twitter which will be continually updated to inform patients of changes and information reading practice and health issues.
Changes to the NHS including CQC (Care Quality Commission)

Donna explained that the CQC is the independent regulator for health and social care in England.  It makes sure services such as hospitals, care homes, dentist and GP surgeries provide people with safe, effective, compassionate and high-quality care and encourages these services to improve.  The CQC is funded by the services.

The CQC currently carries out inspections every four years but this may change.  It has the authority to close down any service but they mainly try to improve standards.  As the inspections are very detailed, two weeks’ notice is given to enable documentation to be prepared but, if there is a worrying issue, they can drop in without.  The surgery has not yet been inspected.  When the surgery is given notice of inspection it will be advertised in the practice and on the website, Facebook and twitter for patients to give their opinion.

Concerns were raised at the last meeting regarding the future of the practice due to all the news media about the junior Doctors strikes and articles in the local media regarding other GP groups being taken over by companies such as Virgin and Haxby.  The concerns raised are that the Surgery is a long standing practice with Doctors who know their patients and families, and that continuity and quality of care would be compromised if Clifton House was taken over.

The Hull CCG have been aware that there is  a shortage of GP’s to look after the population due to current local GP’s coming up to retirement age and the difficulty of practices recruiting into practices and are committed to working with all GP  practices to meet the challenges faced by all sectors of the NHS.

Clifton House is one of the practices who have been trying to recruit a Doctor without success.  We will continue to advertise for a GP and Clifton House is looking at other pathways to care for patients.  The Practice is currently advertising for a GP, a nurse prescriber who has is trained to prescribe medication for minor ailments and also a triage nurse who will have the knowledge to assess patients. The practice aims to continue to remain committed to their patients.

Fibromyalgia Group

Donna offered to give EC a contact in Hornsea which has just started a Fibromyalgia Group.  Elaine had been contacted by someone who has started a self help group at Ennerdale which she plans to follow up.
PPG participants

Donna been given a patient name who is interested in joining the PPG.  DS will contact to invite to August PPG meeting
6.
Next Steps

The group will look at changes that are occurring including GP on-line services.
7.
Any Other Business


KJ asked if the rear outside steps could be covered as he witnessed a lady having difficulty in bad weather when she was attending the Diabetic Screening Unit.

VD(Personal Assistant Carer) is leaving the group as starting maternity leave.  On behalf of the group, Donna thanked VD for all her valuable input from her carer’s point of view and offered our best wishes for the future.  We look forward to seeing V again in about a year’s time.

8.
Date of Next Meeting


A Friday in August at 10.15am – date to be arranged.
The Chair thanked all for attending and the meeting closed at 11.45.
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